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IOSF Laos Otter Training Workshop 
After much planning and preparation the Laos otter training workshop finally took place 
at the beginning of April at Nakai.  36 people attended, mostly from Laos, with six 
trainers from Sumatra (Indonesia), Taiwan, Sri Lanka, The Netherlands and the United 
Kingdom. 
 
Laos is a very beautiful country and it is hard to imagine how much the land and the 

people suffered during the Vietnam War, when 
the US dropped 270 million bombs on Laos ï 
that is equivalent to a planeload of bombs 
every 8 minutes, 24-hours a day, for 9 years! It 
has the horrific record of being the most 
bombed country in the world and even now the 
devices are still killing people.   
 
And yet after all this suffering, the people are 
friendly and welcoming.  They are naturally 
very proud of their country and want to improve 
their economy but are also concerned about 
their environment.  This environmental concern 

was evident from the attitude of the participants at the workshop.  There are problems 
for wildlife with the illegal trade and with animals being taken for bushmeat, and these 
are clearly important when considering otter conservation.   
  
The workshop programme began with a look at the worldôs otters and their role as 
wetland ambassadors.  The focus then turned to Asian otters, ecology and 
identification, and what is known about otters in Laos ï which is very little.  There are 
three species known to be present in the country ï Eurasian otter (Lutra lutra), smooth-
coated otter (Lutrogale perspicillata) and Asian small-clawed otter (Aonyx cinereus).  As 
the hairy-nosed otter (Lutra sumatrana) is present in neighbouring countries (Thailand, 
Myanmar, Vietnam and Cambodia) it is likely that they have also been in Laos, and 
indeed still may be.  No-one knows. 
 
In 2016 Project Anoulak carried out a 
preliminary camera trap survey in Nakai Nam 
Theun National Protected Area and obtained 
data on Asian small-clawed and smooth-
coated otters.  IOSF had also been sent 
some information by the Wildlife 
Conservation Society, who had records from 
the Nam Et Phou Louey National Park, but 
they had no idea of the species.   
 
Clearly it is fundamentally important to do 
base line surveys in this country, as unless we have this data we cannot prepare and 
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Spraint and footprints of Eurasian otters © Jung -Tai Chao 

 

implement a practical conservation plan for the future. 
 
The afternoon concentrated on the human impact on otters, in particular the trade in 
skins and body parts associated with medicines.  We also looked at additional threats 
through conflict with fishing communities and possible mitigation measures.  The 
General Department of Forestry is responsible for conservation in the country and 
Senglat Philasa, Head of Wildlife Management Division, General Department of 
Forestry, spoke about these aspects from a Lao perspective.  
 
The next day began with field techniques including spraint analysis, footprint 
identification and use of camera traps. 
 
We were very fortunate to be able to travel into the Nakai Nam Theun National 
Protected Area which is where Anoulak are working.  Here we found signs of Asian 
small-clawed otters.  As yet Anoulak had found no evidence of Eurasian otters, so you 
can imagine our delight when we discovered Eurasian otter spraint and tracks!   

   
The final part was a discussion on priorities for otter conservation in Laos.  The biggest 
threats were identified as habitat loss (including dam construction and deforestation), 
human conflict, illegal trade, hunting, human population and climate change.  Everyone 
agreed that local communities need to be involved as real conservation is not possible 
without their support.  Social media can be a valuable tool to generate awareness and 
more information on otter sightings, which can then be investigated further. 
 
It was unanimously agreed to set up a Laos Otter Network linked to the IOSF Asian 
Otter Conservation Network, and priorities for future work were identified as: 

¶ Field surveys to obtain more data on distribution and species;   

¶ Social surveys to assess human/otter conflict and gather more information on 
distribution of otters;   

¶ Illegal trade - to look further at the scale of the problem in terms of furs, body 
parts and pets;   

¶ Education and public awareness. 
 

Following the workshop Paul and Grace met with Mr Asoka Rasphone, Director of the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs, to discuss further steps.  He was delighted to hear about the 
new network and is keen to work with it, which is so encouraging.   
 
Yet again, the workshop has proved to be a great success.  It may have taken nearly 
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© Jung-Tai Chao 

two years to organise and get all the stakeholders in place but eventually it has 
happened, and the result can only be positive for otters in Laos.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IOSF always feels that it is vital that these events are not just talking shops but that they 
result in REAL action.  This is not a conference but a training workshop, equipping 
people to go on to achieve otter conservation in their own country, where they know the 
culture and best practices for dealing with communities. 
 
It was encouraging therefore, when one participant said at the closing session ñThis is 
not the end é this is the beginningò. 
 
We are grateful to Mr Asoka Rasphone, Director of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, for 
his help and support from the beginning in order to make this workshop a reality.  
 
Thanks to all the trainers who provided their time free of charge. 
 
We would also like to thank our sponsors: Action for the Wild, The Anderson-Rogers 
Foundation Inc., The Rufford Foundation. 
 
 

                                                                       
 
 

 
 
 
 
And finally, thanks to all the participants for their enthusiasm for otter conservation 
   
 
 
 
 

© Jung-Tai Chao 
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(PAFO is Province of Agriculture and Forestry Office   
  DAFO is District of Agriculture and Forestry Office)   
 
Aadrean, South-East Asia Co-ordinator (IOSF) 
Jamie Bouhuys, Independent illegal trade researcher 
Soulaphone Boutchalern, Deputy of Management National Park Division, DAFO of 
Nakai 
Souliyo Channiyavong, Technical Staff, DAFO of Nakai 
Jung-Tai Chao, Senior Scientist (retired), Taiwan Forestry Research Institution 
Bounta Kaopaseuth, Technical Staff, General Department of Forestry 
Soulilat Keovilay, Technical Staff, DAFO of Nakai 
Chanthavy Khamkhong, Deputy of Forestry Unit, PAFO of Savannakhet 
Kiengkai Khoonsrivong, IOSF Consultant 
Mr. Kood, General Department of Forestry 
Ling-Ling Lee, Eastern Asia Co-ordinator (IOSF) 
Chanthalaphone Nanthavong, Co-ordinator, Anoulak Project, Nakai District 
Bountop Phasaysombath, Lecturer, University of Lao PDR 
Senglat Philasa, Head of Wildlife Management Division, General Department of 
Forestry 
Fongsamouth Phommakan, Deputy Officer, DAFO of Nakai 
Daovone Savangkeo, Technical Staff, PAFO Savannakhet 
Thepsouvan Saykosy, Technical Staff, DAFO of Nakai 
Phoulodsany Sayyasan, Technical Staff, General Department of Forestry 
Khanthaly Sayyavongsa, Deputy of Forestry Section, PAFO of Khammuan 
Khao Sengmany, Deputy Forestry Unit, PAFO of Bolikhamxay 
Vanna Sengsy, PAFO of Khammuan 
Chitpasong Senthammavong, Wildlife Management Division, General Department of 

Forestry 
Padma de Silva, Professor, Asian Co-ordinator IOSF 
Latsamy Simmanivong, Head of Forestry Patrol Division. PAFO of Khammuan 
Vilakone Sivilay, Technical Staff, DAFO of Nakai 
Phetsathone Soulaythong, Technical Staff, Ministry of Agriculture and Forestry 
Mr. Soulivan, General Department of Forestry 
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Bounthan Sounyvong, Staff of Wildlife Management Division, General Department of 
Forestry 

Sangthong Southammakot, Deputy General Department of Forestry 
Thongsavath Sybuakham, Deputy of Forestry Unit, PAFO of Borlikhamxay 
Kaophone Temsouvan, Head of Forestry Unit, DAFO of Nakai 
Sonesay Vongvilay, Deputy of Forestry Protection Unit, PAFO of Khammuan 
Viengkham Xayyaphone, Deputy PAFO of Khammuan, PAFO of Khammuan 
Oumalay Xayyavong, Head Division of Forestry, General Department of Forestry 
Grace Yoxon, Director, International Otter Survival Fund (IOSF) 
Paul Yoxon, Head of Operations (IOSF) 
 
A full copy of the report can be obtained from enquiries@otter.org and will shortly 
be published on our website. 
 

 
World Otter Day Is Almost Here! 
#worldotterday 
In just over three weeksô time people will be taking 
part in this special day.  Raising awareness - about 
otters, their importance and the difficulties they face 
from hunting and illegal trade - sends a vital 
message we need to broadcast loudly. 
 
On our website you can view a map showing the 
different countries where people, concerned about 
otters, are doing their bit.  The list below the map 
tells you what is happening. 
http://otter.org/Public/News_StopPress.aspx 

                                                                      http://otter.org/Public/Events_OurCurrentEvent.aspx 
     http://otter.org/Public/Events.aspx  
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The Blue Otter at her mooring in 
Skipton, where she can be found 
the weekend of the festival.  

Uisge now in a croft pen  

Skipton Waterway Festival 
2018 ï The Year for Celebration. 
Saturday 5th May ï Monday 7th May 2018  
FREE Family event 
 
Each year there is a different theme for the Festival, and this 
year the theme is ñCelebrationò ï which is very fitting for the 
IOSF 25th Year Anniversary.  Liz Smailes & her husband Ben 
Hopkins of Blue Otter Boats are taking the theme of, you 
guessed it, OTTERS! 
 
If you are in the Skipton area, go along and see the boats 
decked out in all their finery.  

 
 
T-shirts for World Otter Day  
World Otter Day is on Wednesday 
30th May.  If you would like one of 
our fantastic World Otter Day T-
shirts or hoodies in time for the 
event you need to make your order 
in the next few days. 

 
There is a variety of designs, colours and sizes 
to choose from and also an organic option on 
some of the T-shirts. 
https://teespring.com/stores/iosf-otter-shop-shirts  

 
You can still order them in time for the day itself 
on Wednesday 30th May, but you must get your 

order in by May 7th. 
 

News from The Sanctuary  
A lot has happened at the sanctuary in the last month. 
 
Sofi and Noelle are ready to be released and this will be done in the next couple of 
weeks. 

 
Uisge has moved from a nursery pen 
into one of the croft pens where he 
has more room to explore and a 
natural pool.   
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Aeris and Beatha(hiding in the nest box)  

Mel exploring his new pen  
And so this has vacated a nursery pen for Mel.  
He is totally nocturnal so is only fed later in the 
day.  He is also very private and usually all we 
see of him is a bit of brown fur and some moving 
hay, which sometimes growls when we go near. 
 
 

Aeris and Beatha are very happy 
together.  When we go to feed two 
heads appear one above the other at 
the entrance to their sleeping box, but 
so far I havenôt managed to catch this 
with the camera.  We have had 
deliveries of very large fish recently and 
it has been fun to see these two cubs 
dragging off their prize, with obvious 
delight. 
 
Earlier this month we received a very 
small cub of just over 500g from Fort 
William.  He had been at the vets there 
but even when he first arrived something 
didnôt seem right and unfortunately he 
didnôt make it.  We will be having a post 
mortem done to see if that can shed 
some light on it. 
  
If you would like to support our cubs in the Sanctuary you can send a cheque 
marked "Hospital" on the back or make a donation online at www.ottershop.co.uk 
 
 
Corporate Membership 
Whether you own a business or are employed, does the company have a green policy, 
supports conservation?  Then perhaps the company would like to consider becoming a 
Corporate Member with IOSF and supporting our work with otters. 
 
You can find out more information on our website 
http://otter.org/Public/HelpUs_CorporateSponsorship.aspx 
 
 

Update on Our New Facilities 
As you know, to celebrate the 25th anniversary of the sanctuary, we are currently raising 
funds to upgrade the facilities. The planned accommodation will comprise an indoor 
sleeping box opening into two outdoor nursery pens, a building with a treatment area 
and space for food preparation including freezers, fridges and fully functional lighting 
and two large, outdoor croft pens. 

http://www.otter.org/
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As well as making it easier for us to look after the animals the new pens will also reduce 
the stress on the otters as they grow. Because the new nursery pens will open directly 
into the croft pens, we will no longer have to catch the otters to move them as we do 
now.  
 
We are working with the not-for-profit crowdfunding platform WildCrowd to raise the 
£20,159 we need to do this work and, thanks to the generosity of our supporters we 
have already raised over Ã15,000. If youôd like to find out more about our plans and 
make a donation, you can visit our campaign page by clicking on the following link. 
https://www.wildcrowd.org/campaigns/detail/56/new-accommodation-for-our-otters     

 
Every donation, however small, is greatly appreciated and will help us to continue to 
care for orphaned and injured otters for the next twenty five years. 
 
Thank you 
 
 

Our 25th Anniversary Raffle is also fundraising for the new 

facilities and you have the chance to win an exciting prize.  
Click on this link to find out more and take part 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/grace-yoxon-25  
 

Tickets cost just Ã5 each and are available from Graceôs 
JustGiving fundraising page.  Make sure once your donation 
has gone through, that you tick the box alongside ñI'm happy to 
be contacted by Grace Yoxon ".  Justgiving can then share your contact details with us 
and we can issue you with a ticket number.  The draw will take place on June 6th 2018 
and all winners will be notified by email. 

Good luck! 
 

New Ways to Fundraise 
Do you enjoy gaming?  Then, this could be the thing for you. 
On World Otter Day, SpaceOtterSplash will be building an otter sanctuary playing Ark: 
Survival Evolved for donations while live streaming on Twitch Charity Stream.  IOSF is 
registered on the Tiltify website https://tiltify.com/international-otter-survival-fund so you can 
fundraise too.  Check it out; you could help make a difference for otters. 
 
Facebook Fundraiser.  People are raising money for otters by creating a Facebook 
Fundraiser to celebrate birthdays, or whatever reason your prefer.  Click on the óCreate 
Fundraiserô on the drop down menu where you log out and follow the instructions.  It is 
that simple. 

ñHow do you set up a donation on Facebook? 
Let's take a look at the steps to creating a fundraiser on 
Facebook! 
 
Step 1: Select ñCreate Fundraiserò from the drop down menu 
bar. 
Step 2: Click on ñGet Startedò to begin! 
Step 3: Choose who you are raising money for. 
Step 4: Search for your non-profit. 
Step 5: Create and publish your first post!ò 

 

Grace  

 

http://www.otter.org/
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ñThank youò to those who have already been fundraising for us in this way. 
 

Lush Charity Pot Event 
On 23 April the Lush store 
in Sauchiehall Street, 
Glasgow, hosted a charity 
event on behalf of IOSF, 
which was a great 
success. The event raised 
around £120 for IOSF and 
also created awareness 
among the customers. 
 
 
 
 

Thanks to all the staff at Lush for holding this event on our behalf. 
 
 

  
Gift Aid is a simple way to increase the value of your gift to IOSF - at no extra cost to 
you. If you pay tax in the UK, IOSF can reclaim the basic rate tax (25%) on your gift. So, 
if you donate £10, it is worth £12.50 to IOSF. 
  
It is a simple process to sign up to Gift Aid - all you have to do is make a Gift Aid 
declaration. If you are donating online, just select the ñYesò option on the Gift Aid box on 
the donation form.   Alternatively you can download and print out the Gift Aid 
Declaration on page 13 of our Fundraising Pack which can be found at: 
http://www.otter.org/documents/IOSF_Fundraising_Pack.pdf  
 
Or contact us on 01471 822487 and we'll send you a form through 
the post. 

      
Team Otter 
Hey kids, as you know IOSFôs World Otter Day is this month ï 
Wednesday 30 May. Visit www.loveotters.org and let us know what you 

have planned for this special day to celebrate otters ï ben@otter.org  
 
In the past some schools have arranged sponsored walks to raise 
funds for the otters.  Some of you have told your friends about otters 
through ñShow and Tellò or created posters, or sold cakes and toys to 
raise funds.   

 
On the TEAM OTTER website you will find other ideas including making puppets, 
masks and yummy otter cupcakes - http://www.loveotters.org/411038442  
 
There are so many ideas and we are just waiting to hear about the exciting things YOU 
are doing for World Otter Day. 

 

http://www.otter.org/
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Eurasian Otter (Lutra lutra)  
©Emil Barbelette  

Sea Otter (Enhydra lutris)   
© Sergey Zagrebelniy  

News of the Austrian Otter Cull 
We have been sent an update from the Office of the Lower Austrian Government, 
Department of Nature Conservation: 
ñIn total 19 Otters have been culled up until now and this exemption that was granted by 
the government will end in June 2018. Please understand that the governments focus is 
on expanding support for advisory services, the fencing of ponds and fish loss 
compensation - the lower Austrian government supports the concerned parties 
financially in all these respects and has been 
doing so since 1984. 
  
At the moment a field mapping project is taking 
place in lower Austria in order to update and 
monitor the current population status. 
 
The government is also currently devising a new 
management plan together with all concerned 
parties (nature conservation, fishermen, NGO`s, 
lawyersé). 
 
This is all the information we can give you on this topic for now and we hope this will 
help ease your concerns. Please be reassured that no decisions concerning this topic 
are handled lightly.ò  
 
Of course, this does nothing to ñease our concernsò as 19 animals are now dead and 
they still have until June to kill more.  It does not say when in June this will stop. 
 
There is also no information on the age and sex of the animals killed or whether any 
females were pregnant or possibly had cubs.  There is nothing about who has killed 
them and how, and whether post mortem examinations were carried out so that at least 
some information on the health of the population could be obtained. 
 
This whole process seems to have been carried out very secretly and the animals are 
just being destroyed to keep the fishing lobby happy. 
 
We will continue to pursue this. 
 

News In Brief 
More news of Sea Otters in Alaska 
The battle between sea otters and fishermen seems to be continuous. As we know, 
Alaska used to be home to hundreds of thousands of sea otters and with the boom in 

the fur trade these populations were wiped out 
entirely. 400 otters were released in the 1960s 
and since then the population has reached 
25,000. Local fishermen now claim that the 
animals are clearing the seas of their catch, 
such as crabs, which is having huge 
implications on local communities.  
 
Currently, a study into the relationship between 
sea otter populations and seagrass is being 
carried out in the state by Dr. Ginny Eckert of 
the University of Alaska. So far, this research 

http://www.otter.org/
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North American River Otter (Lontra 
Canadensis) ©WildArc  

has shown that when you have healthy otter populations you also have healthy sea 
grass at the bottom of the sea, and this offers a nursery area for young fish, such as 
salmon and trout. Dr Eckert says ñWhere you have sea otters, you have more seagrass; 
where you have more seagrass, you have more fish,ò 
 
Furthermore, the presence of sea grass has massive implications on climate change. 
Much like forests and trees, if we have more sea grass we can reduce the amount of 
carbon dioxide that is in the atmosphere.  
 
The presence of otters is not just a sentimental luxury and their habitat maintenance 
could prove vital in the earthôs long term sustainability.  
https://www.sierraclub.org/sierra/sea-otters-and-survival-southeast-alaska 

 
Two Jaguars are no match for Giant Otter 
When two of the Amazonôs most ferocious and revered predators come face to face 
with otters on the riverside you will probably only expect one winner. Two jaguars were 
observed showing interest in a giant otter and those watching may have feared the 
worst for the mustelid. 
 
However, as this video shows, the big cats are actually afraid of the otters and the two 
jaguars are scared off back into the jungle. 
https://news.nationalgeographic.com/2018/04/jaguars-giant-otters-animals-brazil-predators/ 

 
An Otter makes a rare appearance in Lake Township, Ohio 

A man was surprised when he saw a North 
American river otter run across his yard in 
Lake Township, Ohio. Although known to 
be present, sightings of otters within the 
area are extremely rare and at first he 
thought it was a cat.  Otters are knownto 
be in some creeks and marshes further 
along the Maumee river but this sighting 
was even more unusual as the house was 
nowhere near any permanent waterways. 
However, there are a number of ditches 

and with the amount of recent rain these may have appeared like possible sources of 
food to an otter. 
http://www.presspublications.com/21204-rare-river-otter-sighting-in-lake-township-yard 

 
How did wild turkeys help otter reintroduction in Iowa? 
By the end of the 1920s the river otter had all but disappeared from the state of Iowa, 
mainly due to overhunting for furs, as well as the lack of a clean environment.  
 
Around 60 years later a biologist named Ron Andrews hatched a plan to bring about the 
return of river otters to the state. He found an ñotter farmò in Louisiana, not one for furs, 
but one built out of the love of the species. The plan was to purchase a number of 
animals from there and to start a reintroduction programme. There was just one major 
stumbling block ï under Iowa State Law they couldnôt purchase these animals. So they 
had to think of a way around this.  This brought in the state of Kentucky, which wanted 
to introduce wild turkeys and their law allowed them to buy otters.  Iowa has turkeys so 
Kentucky would purchase the otters from Louisiana and then give them in exchange for 
turkeys to Iowa.  A win win situation for both states.  
 

http://www.otter.org/
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The first otters were released in 1985 and the programme lasted until 2003 and has 
now seen a major restoration of river otter populations across the state. 
Of course, not everyone is pleased to see the otters back and the usual fishermen/otter 
conflict has arisen in Iowa.  So in 2006 they allowed trapping to begin again with a 
three-month trapping season.  In the 
2016-2017 season, 556 otters were 
legally taken by trappers but three 
years before that 1,165 otters were 
killed.  Remember these are only the 
number of those reported to the 
authorities.  But even the authorities 
acknowledge that it is hard to put a 
figure on otter numbers and surveys 
only really point to presence or 
absence. 

https://www.desmoinesregister.com/story/news/2018/04/20/earth-day-otters-iowa-environment-
wildlife/531845002/ 

 

An Exmoor Otter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Product of the Month - Otter Shop (on Twitter @otter_shop and Facebook) 

Where all profits go to help otters     www.ottershop.co.uk  
We have a special category at the Otter Shop following the Laos Workshop where the 
sales will support otter conservation work in Asia.  Please take a look  
and help us to help the otters in Asia 
https://www.ottershop.co.uk/support-otters-in-asia-c102x3511826  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Photo © JW 

We recently received an otter 
sighting report that occurred in 
someoneôs garden on the edge of 
Exmoor, along with this 
photograph.   Apparently, it has 
visited a few times and enjoys the 
pond! 
 
Have you had an otter encounter 
that you would like to share? 
 
If so, email brief details to 
enquiries@otter.org and include a 
photo if possible. 

http://www.otter.org/
http://www.loveotters.org/
https://www.desmoinesregister.com/story/news/2018/04/20/earth-day-otters-iowa-environment-wildlife/531845002/
https://www.desmoinesregister.com/story/news/2018/04/20/earth-day-otters-iowa-environment-wildlife/531845002/
http://www.ottershop.co.uk/
http://www.ottershop.co.uk/
http://www.ottershop.co.uk/
https://www.ottershop.co.uk/support-otters-in-asia-c102x3511826
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British Animal Honours 2013 
Wildlife Conservation 

Award Winner 
IFAW Animal Action 
Award Winner 2012 

 

 

The IOSF Silver Ticket Giveaway! 
As part of our 25th Year Anniversary celebrations IOSF has 25 Silver Tickets to put in 
randomly selected purchases from the Otter Shop. If you are lucky enough to find one 
of these silver tickets in your Otter Shop parcel you are entitled to a surprise FREE gift. 
Email your ticket code, along with your name and postal address, to 
enquiries@otter.org and we will send your gift to you. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Events 
Visit our website an discover the many World Otter Day events that are happening, 
because some may be near you... 
http://otter.org/Public/Events.aspx 
 
 

 
Legacy 
A legacy is a great way of giving to something close to your heart and every gift will 
make a difference.  Have you ever thought of leaving something in your will to charity?  
Please consider remembering the International Otter Survival Fund in your will and help 
our work, protecting otters, to continue. 
 
Including a legacy in your will ensures that your wishes are carried out, so it is important 
to discuss this with your solicitor.  You can stipulate a specific restriction for its use, but  
remember that without restriction your legacy can be directed to where it is required 
most urgently. 
 
Should you choose to provide a legacy for the International Otter Survival Fund in your 
will, we thank you and appreciate your support in this way. 
 
This link http://otter.org/Public/HelpUs_Legacy.aspx will take you to our dedicated 
webpage concerning making a Legacy. 
 
 
 

 
This month our thanks go to the Heart of England 
Ferret Association, the Jean Sainsbury Animal Welfare 
Trust, the J & J R Wilson Trust and the Gladys 
Wightwick Charitable Trust. 
 
We would also like to thank every one of you who has 
made a donation, large or small, as our work would not 
be possible without your support. 
 

 

http://www.otter.org/
http://www.loveotters.org/
http://otter.org/Public/Events.aspx
http://otter.org/Public/HelpUs_Legacy.aspx
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Become an IOSF Life Supporter 
Our supporters are always valued by us as a crucial source of support for the work that 
we are doing, and those of you that become life supporters are highly appreciated. 
 
For a one-off payment of £350 you can become a Life Supporter and give your long-
term commitment to help secure a better future for otters in the UK and around the 
world. 
 
We will send you a certificate showing your life supporter status and you will continue to 
receive full updates in our newsletters, on all of the work that we are doing. 
https://www.ottershop.co.uk/become-a-life-supporter-c2x9466694 

 
 
 

 
All photos are © to the name/s as indicated, otherwise ©IOSF 

 

You can follow us on: 

 
 
 

     
 
Annual Supportersô Rates 
UK and EEC Countries: Adult:  £24.00 per year 
    Child:  £13.00 per year 
    Family:  £34.00 per year 
 
All other countries:  Adult:  £30.00 per year 

Child:  £15.00 per year 
Family:  £40.00 per year 

Life Membership (all countries):  £350.00 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Discover Ways You Can Help  

 
There are many ways in which you can 
raise money and awareness to help the 
otters in our Fundraising Pack or find out 
what some of our supporters have done 
over the years in the online newsletters.  
 

 International Otter Survival Fund 
7 Black Park 

Broadford 
Isle of Skye   IV49 9DE 

Scotland 
 

Email: enquiries@otter.org 
Tel/Fax: ++(0)1471 822487 

Join our IOSF mailing list.  Click on this link: 
http://tinyurl.com/p3lrsmx 

 
www.otter.org 

 
 

The International Otter Survival Fund 
Working to Save the Worlds Otters 

Have you enjoyed reading this  
e-newsletter?  Then please forward it to 
someone else and spread the word. 
 

If you are reading this for the first time and 
would like to receive all IOSF mailings, click 
here to sign up.   Please be assured that we 
will never pass on your details to any other 
party and you will only ever receive emails 
from us. 

 

Increase the  value 

of your gift to IOSF:  

 

http://www.otter.org/
http://www.loveotters.org/

